Tenth Sunday in Ordinary Time June 10, 2018 LITURGY SCHEDULE & INTENTIONS

Sunday, June 10- Tenth Sunday in Ordinary Time

5:00 p.m. – Ruth Lopez Maximo req. by Elmer Maximo 8:30 a.m. – Michael & Mae D'Anton req. by Carol & Michael D'Anton

10:00 a.m. - Frank D. Wasko req. by family

11:30 a.m.-Polish Mass

Monday, June 11- Saint Barnabas, Apostle

12:00 p.m. - Karen Profit req. by Michael & Donna Gosden

Tuesday, June 12- Weekday

12:00 p.m. – Theodore Kutasinski

Wednesday, June 13 - Saint Anthony of Padua, Priest & Doctor of the Church

12:00 p.m. - Kevin McGuire

Thursday, June 14- Weekday

12:00 p.m. – Venancio Maximo Sr. req. by Elmer Maximo

Friday, June 15- Weekday

12:00 p.m. - Janet Sautter req. by John Sautter

Sunday, June 17- Eleventh Sunday in Ordinary Time

5:00 p.m. – For the Fathers of Sacred Heart of Jesus Parish 8:30 a.m. – For the Fathers of Sacred Heart of Jesus Parish 10:00 a.m. – For the Fathers of Sacred Heart of Jesus Parish

This week the Sanctuary Candle burns in memory of ...

The Bugan family
Requested by: Barbara Martin

Collection for June 2 &3: \$3143.00 Parish Pay Electronic Giving: \$2380.75 (May) Collection from last year: \$3680.00

PLEASE PRAY FOR OUR PARISHIONERS IN THE

<u>MILITARY:</u> Aleksandr Killeen, Airman 1st Cl, Nicholas DelCore, Air Force, Captain Jessica L. Rotile Rudo, Kenneth Rudo, Warrant Officer,1

PLEASE REMEMBER IN YOUR PRAYERS: Irene Schreiber, Doug Bansch, Maria Acevedo, TJ Schoudel, Capt. Adam Cowan, USA, Julio Soto, Ben Marvilla, Michelle Monslave, Amelia Marie Cayea, Mary Therese Loftus, Sharon Bauer, Mary Davenport, Jose Prado, Arlene Berlin, Robert Nielsen, Marge Vogel, Efrain Gonzalez, Amanda Villarubia, Mary Skelly, John Skutka, William McBurney, Anne Riordan, D.M. Lynch, Linda Hoffman, Mike Izzo, Edward Frame, Adam Hayward, Carol Centonze, James Boyle, Carol Ann Boyle, Jessica Gorman, Theodora Maulbeck. John Krause, Ethan Chandra, Jim McNamara,

Dorothy Murray, Louise Kelly, Tom Gorman, Carlos Carbajal, Miguel Fojas, Victoria Santana, Mary Merz.

PARISH POLICY -PLEASE NOTE: All Catholic families living within the parish boundaries are encouraged to register as members. Registration has many benefits, and in particular, facilitates any arrangements for baptisms, marriages, sponsors, etc. Please contact the rectory at 973-627-0422

<u>Congratulations</u> to our eighth graders who graduated from Divine Mercy Academy on Friday,

June 8th. They have brought much pride to our school through their hard work and accomplishments. We will miss them next year and wish them all the best as they begin their high school journey.

Luke Armonaitis—Morris County Vocational School of Technology Academy of Culinary Arts Danielle Berlin-Morris Catholic High School/Presidential Scholarship Award Recipient Emma Duphiney—Morris Catholic High School/Presidential Scholarship Award Recipient Max Duphiney—Morris Catholic High School/Presidential Scholarship Award Recipient Joseph La Rosa—Morris Knolls High School Kevin Latallade—Morris Knolls High School Brie Milovic-Morris Hills High School Julia Obser—Morris Hills High School Aliyah O'Donnell—Undecided Nicolas Pena—Morris Hills High School Katherine Petrucelli—Morris Hills High School Sophia Pimentel—Morris Catholic High School Maria Pia Rivera—Morris Catholic High School Sidney Strickland—Morris Catholic High School/Divine Mercy Scholarship Adam Velasquez—Legacy High School, Broomfield,

Ciara Taggart—Morris County Vocational School of Technology Academy of Health Care Sciences

Thank you for your generous support last week with the collection for the Church in Latin America. As a parish we collected \$681.00, which will be used to share the faith with our brothers & sisters in Latin America & the Caribbean so that they in turn can share it with others. If you missed the collection, it's not too late to give! Just visit www.usccb.org/nationalcollections and click "How to Give" on the left. Your gift will certainly make a difference!

PASTOR'S ARTICLE FROM FATHER ZIG

My dear parishioners,

The appointment of Father Pawel as the administrator of our parish is a sign of the Bishop's confidence in the members of our parish. This move allows us to stand independently from Saint Cecilia's and to have a resident pastor whose sole focus and attention will be Sacred Heart of Jesus Parish. This change will be an opportunity to investigate new possibilities for our parish life and stimulate new activities which will bring us into the future. No doubt there will be challenges ahead, especially since we have been yoked with Saint Cecilia's for nearly 20 years. It will be most important that we support our church with our generous offerings and our participation in our liturgical and parochial events which unite us as one family.

Having our own resident pastor, who has no other responsibilities but only Sacred Heart of Jesus Parish, will be a great blessing for us and a hope for growth.

As your current pastor, I am looking forward to maintaining our sisterly relationship between Sacred Heart of Jesus and Saint Cecilia. I know that the collaborative spirit which has been established between the two parishes will continue. I will be working very closely with Father Pawel. Please know that myself and the priests at Saint Cecilia will continue to help out here at Sacred Heart when Father Pawel is in need and I shall do the same if I am in need of him.

This is a very positive step forward into the future and we do so with our own priest who will lead us in the image of Christ the Good Shepherd.

My prayers, best wishes and congratulations to Father Pawel! Father Zig

PS: I have included in our parish bulletin my pastor's article which appears in this Sunday's Saint Cecilia bulletin for your information!

My dear parishioners,

Today we commemorate the 10th Sunday in Ordinary Time as we gather to celebrate the Lord's Day. In the Gospel reading we find references to "home," "family" and a "divided house." The Lord Jesus in this periscope is with His Apostles exercising His ministry of reconciliation and healing. In doing so the forces of darkness are being defeated by the love which the Savior demonstrates in His words and deeds. Even family members are perplexed by this activity which is bringing about extraordinary changes

Last Sunday the announcement was made regarding the changes coming to our house, which is our parish, as a result of the clergy transfers which will become effective on June 29th. We will be saying "goodbye" to Father Pawel but he's not going far. He has been assigned as the administrator of Sacred Heart of Jesus Church on East Main Street replacing me as pastor of Sacred Heart Parish. Replacing Father Pawel here, as parochial vicar, is the newly ordained priest, Father Matt. I very much concur with the Bishop's decision to appoint a resident pastor (administrator for now) to Sacred Heart after nearly 20 years without. This move is a wonderful sign of the Bishop's confidence in the people of Sacred Heart Church that they will support their pastor. The appointment of a resident administrator/pastor will in no way dissolve the close cooperation and life shared between our parish and Sacred Heart. Father Pawel and I will be working closely together to maintain this collaboration and will promote even more opportunities for both our parishes to witness to the Gospel here in Rockaway. I know that both parishes will be helping one another to grow in faith and ministry. Therefore, our "divided houses" will continue to be a family of mutual concern and collaboration serving both of our parishioners.

One of the many things we share with Sacred Heart Parish is Divine Mercy Academy. This school was brought to life with the joining together of Sacred Heart of Jesus School and Saint Cecilia School. Last Friday the second graduation exercises were held in which 16 students graduated from 8th Grade. The cooperation and commitment of both Sacred Heart of Jesus and Saint Cecilia parishioners makes it possible for us to provide a Catholic school in Rockaway. Our support of Divine Mercy Academy is proof of our commitment to Catholic education for our young

people. Our sacrifices produce young people who are formed by the Gospel on a daily basis and shaped by Christian values. What a great work our two houses (Sacred Heart and Saint Cecilia) are doing together as one family.

May the Lord continue to bless us as we serve Him in Rockaway! Father Zig

<u>PARISH PICNIC</u> - The parish picnic is planned for **Sunday June 10** with a rain date of June 24. Events will begin with mass at 12:15 PM at Fireman's Field with the picnic following immediately running until 5 PM. Good food and games for the kids are planned and the day will close with the praying of the rosary. All parishioners are invited. Help is needed for set up/clean up, face painting, games, baking and kitchen help. If you wish to help out, please contact Jim Gallagher (973-366-9699) or Jack Zayac (973-625-4572).

NEW DAILY MASS SCHEDULE – Beginning on Monday, July 2nd, two morning Masses at St. Cecilia will be offered Monday thru Friday at 6:30 a.m. and 8:00 a.m. On Saturday morning only one Mass will be celebrated at 8 o'clock.

HOLY HOUR TO CONCLUDE—Holy Hour at St. Cecilia will be suspended for the summer months. The final holy hour will be this Monday, June 11th from 7 to 8 p.m. Holy Hour will resume on Monday, September 10th.

VISIT ROME AND THE AMALFI COAST IN 2019: Father Zig is leading a trip to Rome and the Amalfi Coast of Italy September 5-14, 2019. A presentation for all those interested in this trip will be held on Tuesday evening, Sepember 18th in Hayes Hall beginning at 7:00 pm. A representative from Collette Tours will make the presentation and answer all questions related to this wonderful trip. Brochures for the trip are now available from the parish office or the church vestibule.

"Quo Vadis—Where are you going?" Where is the Lord encouraging you to go? Quo Vadis Days in a time of recreation, fellowship, and prayer to help you explore the Lord's call in your life. Activities will include prayer, Mass, Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament, Liturgy of the Hours, Rosary, games, sports, talks, great food, and discussions. It is a time to share our faith and meet other young men seeking God's will. Quo Vadis Days will be held June 27-29, 2018 at the Saint Mary's Abbey Retreat Center in Morristown, New Jersey. There is no cost. For more information and/or registration, contact the coordinators Fr. Edgar Rivera and David Monteleone in the Vocations Office at 973-777-8818, ext #711, by email: revedgar@patersondiocese.org

RCIA: Have you been worshiping with us or in another Catholic Parish, but have never officially taken steps to become Catholic? Is another family member Catholic, but not you and you wonder what is the Faith they are practicing? Were you baptized in the Catholic Church, but have not been attending Catholic Mass for some time? Are you seeking a deeper personal relationship with Jesus but have not been baptized, or have not received First Communion, or have not been confirmed in the Catholic Church? Are you dating or engaged to a Catholic person and concerned what the effect of marrying a Catholic would be? Are you married to a Catholic and attend Mass, but just don't know what the next step is in becoming a Catholic? Are you or your spouse a Catholic, but did not have a Catholic wedding? If any of the above questions apply to you, contact Deacon Paul Willson at 973-551-0749, Or leave contact information with Parish Office. Or send an email to paul.d.willson@gmail.com.

Registration for First Holy Communion classes is now open for children of our parish ages 7 to 8 entering 2nd grade in September. Mrs. Lucy Rovegno will serve as the catechist. Classes will begin in October. Please call the rectory (973)627-0422 for registration and other information.

ATTENTION ALL GRADUATING 8TH GRADE STUDENTS: If you will be starting high school (Catholic or Public) in September and plan to prepare for the Sacrament of Confirmation, please ensure you register prior to August 15, 2018. Classes meet Sundays after 10 a.m. mass, every other Sunday. Please take a form in the entrance of the

church and return with Baptismal Certificate and registration fee. Any questions, please contact Michele Shaffer at 973-625-9274

Please be advised that all the "Senior Events" are open to everyone 55 and over from St. Cecilia & Sacred Heart

Tuesday- June 19- Regular Meeting 11am set up, 12-1pm social hour, coffee & cake; bingo & cards afterwards

Tuesday- June 26- Sands Casino- Price \$25.00-Slot Play-\$20.00- Food-\$5.00

For more info call Lorraine at 973-366-6871

Sunday, July 1—Paper Mill Playhouse Day Trip

Day trip at Paper Mill Playhouse to see "Halftime" (afternoon show)

Members: \$65.00—Nonmembers: \$70.00 For info, please call Carol @ 973-537-5529

Sunday Sept. 16-Friday Sept. 21, 2018: Wildwood Crest- For Info call Lorraine 973-366-6871

Don't forget about the St. Cecilia Seniors Adventure of the Sea on May 17,2019: For more info. Call Alice Koller @ 973-627-8558.

St Cecilia and Sacred Heart Parishes Summer Bible Camp "Growing Up Catholic" will be held Tuesday July 17 to Saturday July 21st from 4-6 PM at Divine Mercy Academy. All children Pre K to 4th grade are invited to attend. There will be games, crafts, songs, Bible stories, and snacks. The registration fee is \$20 for 1 child and \$25 for two or more children. Adult and teen volunteers are needed. For info please email stcecilia.faithformation@gmail.com or contact Denise at 973-462-3795.

<u>Morris Catholic Baseball Camp</u>: The Morris Catholic HS Baseball Team is hosting a summer camp for students entering grades 5-9. This camp will be designed to pass on baseball skills and philosophies that are taught at the high school level. The camp will be held July 17-19, 3:00-6:00 PM at Morris Catholic. For more information and to register, please visit morriscatholic.org or contact Coach Nick Berg at nberg@morriscatholic.org.

<u>Divine Mercy Academy</u> 6th grader Brian Medina was selected as the 2018 Picatinny Junior Youth of the Year-congratulations Brian!!



<u>Divine Mercy Academy</u> 8th grader Emma Duphiney won 1st place in Morris Catholic High School's 8th grade essay contest. Danielle Berlin took 2nd place in the 8th grade category, and Chloe Reiris won 2nd place in the 7th grade essay contest!